
 

 

ENVIRONMENT AND SUSTAINABILITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL – 9 

SEPTEMBER 2021   

THE CORPORATE PLAN 2020-2024 – ‘COMMUNITY MATTERS’ 

(REVISED 2021) 

 

1. RECOMMENDATIONS 

 

1.1 That the Panel consider the revisions to the Corporate Plan 2020-2024, ‘Community 

Matters’ following changes in Portfolio responsibilities and taking into account the 

impact of Covid-19 on priorities. 

 

2. INTRODUCTION & PURPOSE 

 

2.1 In March 2020 Cabinet approved the Corporate Plan for 2020 to 2024 entitled 

‘Community Matters’. 

 

2.2 The Corporate Plan is the single most important strategy that shapes the way the 

Council works and defines its ambitions.  In doing so it brings together strategic and 

service objectives, helping the organisation to work towards the same vision, values 

and priorities.  It is underpinned by a suitable and proportionate performance 

management framework that monitors delivery of the plan. 

 

2.3 Although the plan sets out the four-year strategic direction, the impact of the pandemic 

and the change in portfolio responsibilities has given rise to an interim review of the 

plan to ensure that priorities continue to reflect the needs of the community, to update 

associated actions and to align responsibilities with the new Cabinet structure that 

came in to effect in April 2021.   

 

2.4 The revised plan is attached at Appendix 1, reflecting the strategic priorities of each 

portfolio and accompanied by an action plan for delivery that is updated annually.  

 

3. DELIVERING THE PLAN 

 

3.1  The Corporate Plan sits alongside the financial plans to ensure the resources are 

available and appropriately directed to deliver the plan.  Its delivery will continue to be 

supported by a proportionate performance management framework that will ensure 

priorities and necessary actions filter through to portfolio resource planning and service 

action plans. Portfolio dashboards will be updated to reflect the changes to the plan 

and will continue to be presented regularly to the appropriate overview and scrutiny 

panels. 

  



 

 

 

4. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 

 

4.1 A clear focus of the plan continues to be financial responsibility, although there are no 

direct financial implications arising from this report.  

 

5. CRIME & DISORDER, EQUALITY & DIVERSITY AND ENVIRONMENTAL 

IMPLICATIONS  

 

5.1 Community Matters contributes to positive outcomes in each of these areas, as 

detailed within the plan itself. 

 

 

 

For Further Information Please Contact: Background Papers 
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Service Manager – Elections & Business 
Improvement 
Tel: 023 8028 5080 
E Mail: rebecca.drummond@nfdc.gov.uk 
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Business Improvement Project Manager 
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